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Mr David Glasgow 
Senior Planning Officer 
Key Sites Assessments  
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment  
GPO Box 39  
Sydney NSW 2001 
 
 
Dear Mr Glasgow 
 

R4B Residential Building, Barangaroo (SSD-6965-Mod-2)  
 

Thank you for your correspondence via the Major Projects Portal on 18 September 2020, 
requesting Transport for NSW (TfNSW) to review and comment on the above. 
 
Construction Pedestrian and Traffic Management 
 
Comment 

Several construction projects, including the Sydney Metro City and Southwest, are likely to occur 
at the same time as this development. The cumulative increase in construction vehicle 
movements from these projects could have the potential to impact on general traffic and bus 
operations within the CBD, as well as the safety of pedestrians and cyclists particularly during 
commuter peak periods. 
 
Recommendation 

It is requested that the Construction Pedestrian and Traffic Management Plan - Sub Plan 
(CPTMP) required under Condition C7 of SSD 6965 be updated in consultation with the Sydney 
Coordination Office within TfNSW to reflect the modification proposal. The applicant shall submit 
a copy of the final plan to the Coordinator General, Transport Coordination for endorsement prior 
to the issue of the construction certificate associated with the works under the subject 
modification proposal. 
 
If you require clarification on the above, please don’t hesitate to contact Para Sangar, Senior 
Transport Planner, Land Use Planning and Development on 0466 024 892. 
 
Yours sincerely 

6/10/2020 
 
Mark Ozinga 
Principal Manager, Land Use Planning and Development 
Customer Strategy and Technology 
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